PACT Minutes Wednesday 7th March
Present:  Nigel Jenkins, Chris Cant Peter Ward, and Maureen Ward.
We were also very pleased to welcome Viv Lewis to lead the discussion on the PACT Constitution. 
Apologies: Peter Clarke, Peter Dicken, Geoff Rockcliff-King, John, Bodger, and Christine Ellerton. 
Minutes of the Last Meeting.
There was a brief update from CC on the potential Freegle/ Eden Mind shop in Kirkby Stephen. Details of the requirements for Phase 2 of the bid are still awaited from EDC. It was agreed that there was little that PACT could add to this bid. 
PW gave a brief update on developments with the Council and the Penrith Partnership. Phase 2 of the Greening of Penrith Project was now in hand and everything should be in place for Easter. 
Constitution
PW provided the background to this discussion. The Story Giants of Eden event and the Greening project were perceived to enhance the risk to PACT and we were seeking advice as to whether it was now time to consider incorporating PACT so that the potential risk to members of the Steering Group were eliminated. 
In discussion it became apparent that there were four potential legal forms that PACT could adopt.
· Company limited by guarantee
· An Industrial and Provident Society (IPS) for the benefit of the community 
· A Community Interest Company. 
· A Co-operative
VL made it clear that any decision should be driven by the perceived risks that PACT was facing. It also became clear in discussions that any move to incorporate PACT would incur some upfront costs (establishing the company) and some on-going responsibilities and costs (submission and auditing of accounts). CICs are also regulated so there might also be additional cost here. However we agreed that cost should not be the sole determinant of any decision.
VL suggested however that we should only incorporate if there was logic to do so i.e. the risks associated with the activities we were undertaking were unacceptable. She gave several examples of such risks
a. Employment of staff
b. Ownership of significant assets
c. Letting of significant contracts
She suggested that turnover alone was not an appropriate trigger to incorporate but the risks to the business needed to be kept under continuous review. 
We talked through the various risks we currently faced. 
	Risk 
	Measure 
	Comment

	Staffing 
	Low 
	Clearly PACT is purely a volunteer led organisation and it is unlikely that staff would be employed in the foreseeable future. Any such work would be done on a self-employed basis.

	Assets
	Low
	Whilst PACT is now the legal owner of the planters in the town the risks are very low as it is inconceivable that EDC would sue PACT. Any problems with the planters would result in their repair or simple removal. A decision we do need to address in the summer is the insurance of these planters. Funds are being raised to enable us to do this. 

	Contracts 
	Low 
	Contracts were let both with respect of the Story Giants event and the Greening of Penrith. However the risks associated were low. This is however an area to watch.  


 It was decided that at this time no change should be made to the legal status of PACT although PW took responsibility to review the existing constitution. However this area needed to be readdressed at regular intervals to ensure that the risks had not changed. 
Forward programme
PW circulated a draft forward programme of events.  This was briefly considered but it was agreed that this would be recirculated with the minutes for comment. ACTION ALL. The one confirmed event was the discussion event on the 17th April on Waste Collection and Recycling. 
Please also note the litter pick on the 24th March Parish rooms 10 a.m. 
Next meeting 20th March. PW and MW gave their apologies for this meeting so an alternative location will need to be found. 
